
 

 

Ref No. AIACE/CENTRAL/2022 /075                             Dated    1.8.2022 

To 

The Chairman-cum-Managing Director, 

ECL/BCCL/CCL/WCL/MCL/SECL/ NCL/CMPDIL 

Sub- Stoppage of unauthorised deduction of membership fee from monthly salary of  executives  in favour of 
CMOAI 

Dear Sir, 

Information has been gathered that membership fee is being deducted in an unauthorized manner from the 
salary of executives for CMOAI without getting consent from them. This deduction is illegal and needs to be 
revoked. 

It may be recalled that, CMOAI is not at all a registered body, whereas our ALL INDIA ASSOCIATION OF COAL 
EXECUTIVES (AIACE) is registered under Trade Union Act, 1926 vide registration no. 546/2016 and is subjected 
to audit submission and renewal of registration every year. 

Hence, it looks quite improper to allow favour to an unregistered body to collect any amount from executives. 
We do not contest your position to invite CMOAI for any talks, but, granting privileged deduction of Membership 
fee from executives’ salary, even without the consent of executives, is quite unethical. 

It is requested to order immediate stoppage of deduction membership fee which is being deducted. 

Also, it is requested to initiate disciplinary action against officials who knowing are doing illegal deduction. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
(P.K. SINGH RATHOR) 
Principal General Secretary 
All India Association of Coal Executives (AIACE)  

 

Copy –  

Coal Secretary, Govt of India, New Delhi - for kind information. 

Chairman, CIL, Kolkata 

DP, CIL, Kolkata  

 


